
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dates to remember 
 

September 12 - International Picnic 

September 15 - Welcome Coffee at Niki 

September 16 - Welcome Coffee at Eganaude 

September 20 – Fest’in Val 

September 23 - Welcome Coffee at Cesar 

November 16 - AGM at 6.PM 

December 18 - Alumni Get-together 

March 26 - International Day 

 
 

Please mark your calendars and be sure to join the convivial 
events here above. 

For information and offer to support, contact: 
board@aseica.org 
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A Word from the Pedagogical Director 
 

 

First of all, I would like to welcome all of the new ASEICA families and students who are 

joining us for this 2015-2016 academic year. I would also like to welcome back to school 

all of the students and teachers from what I hope was a restful and edifying summer 

break. Finally, on behalf of the ASEICA faculty, staff and Board, I would like to welcome 

three new permanent teachers who will be working in ASEICA’s academic programs. 

Firstly, there is Joanna Sautel from England. Joanna will be teaching English Language 

and Literature at the 3eme level at Collège César and at the 5eme level at the Collège 

International de Valbonne. Next, there is Conor Bennett from the United States who will 

be teaching English Language and Literature at the 6eme and 4eme levels at Collège de 

L’Eganaude and at the 4eme and 3eme levels at Collège de Niki de St. Phalle. Finally, 

Roger Smith, from Scotland, joins ASEICA as a teacher of English Language and 

Literature at the 6eme and 4eme levels at Collège de Niki de St. Phalle and at the 4eme 

level at Collège César. 

 

On another note, the results of the American Section students for the 2015 baccalauréat 

for the Lycée International de Valbonne were excellent. The overall pass rate for the Bac 

for the American Section was 99%. Of the 183 students in the Section who took the Bac, 

147 (or 80.3%) received a mention. There were 55 students (30%) who received a 

mention très bien, 54 (29.5%) who received a mention bien and 38 (20.7%) who had a 

mention assez bien. Congratulations to all of our students and best of luck to them for 

the future. 

 

The 2015-2016 is well underway. At this time, I wish all of you, students and their 

families, teachers, staff, and our academic partners from the French Education Nationale 

a productive and intellectually rich 2015-2016 academic year. 

 

Kevin Jackson 

Pedagogical Director - ASEICA 



Letter from the Board 
 
 

 

Dear Members, 
 
These are two important words: indeed as parents, teachers, administrative team, 

Director, volunteers and Board members, we are all part of one association. Aseica 

represents over 30 years of experience, 1637 students, 1261 members, 46 employees 

including one Pedagogical Director and one person responsible for the  Administration 

and Accounting. As many organizations today, Aseica is at the crossroads of several 

countries and campuses, interacting at national and international levels. The number of 

“interfaces” and interactions is high for everyone and we all face the pressure of too 

many things to do and not enough time. 

 
Our mission is high quality, bilingual education or “the best of both worlds”. 

Achieving that common mission is what brings us all together. We strive to achieve our 

mission together and that is a key to success in international sections. 

 
Parents who chose this path of education with their children know that this is a project 

that they commit to and not a service that they buy. Teachers who chose to teach in the 

section also know that they are opting for a different path, one that is both demanding 

and rewarding. The administrative employees are also very aware of the unusual setting 

we operate in. And to balance the high variety of interactions and approaches, the pull 

towards our common mission has to be very strong for each and every one of us at all 

times. 

 
We thank all our partners in each of the campuses where we work: a solid and respectful 

relationship is vital for our association to fulfill its mission! We look forward to continue 

working with you and to a good continued relationship with the new CIV Proviseur Mr 

Petit, who knows the sections well, as he was Principal at Eganaude College before 

becoming Proviseur of the Simone Veil Lycée in Valbonne. 

 
Last but not least, remember that a lot of activities around the sections are led by 

volunteers: IT, newsletters, website updates, exchange organization ... There are about 

40 to 50 volunteers contributing to Aseica, of which 9 to 11 are Board Members. Time for 

action: contact board@aseica.org and join an upcoming Board Meeting to learn how you 

can support your association! Also some Board Members have students in lycée and will 

leave sooner or later. It’s also your association: Go For It! 

 
 
On November 16 we will hold the AGM You will soon receive by email an invitation as 
well as a proxy form. If you do not intend to come and are in agreement with the Board 
work please send your proxy back to us by October 10. We are trying to save money 
and time by using e-proxy form and accepting them from you either scanned and emailed 
or by post. We want to save time and money by accepting your signed proxy back by 
email or by post. Address: agm2015@aseica.org 
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June 2015: News from the Guidance Department 
 
 

 

Having just invigilated the four-hour English exam for the OIB, I was delighted by the 

accessibility of this year’s paper but also acutely aware, once again, of the incredibly 

demanding nature of this test. So it’s a great pleasure to see our students rewarded with 

offers from top universities such as McGill, the UPenn, Imperial, UCL and LSE amongst 

others. It’s also disappointing, though, that some of our very best students have been 

squeezed out of universities such as St Andrews and Edinburgh because the quota 

system limits the places available to EU applicants. The bar has now been set very high 

and Edinburgh is unlikely to consider an applicant with less than 16 predicted at the Bac. 

 

Other trends  include  the  rising admission  requirements for  McGill -  16 for Biology and 

16.5 for Mechanical Engineering - and their automatic entrance scholarship is now only 

awarded to those with 17 as their average at the time of application! More American 

universities are now accepting students without SATs, so that may be helpful to some. 

Higher grades and a more probing interview were demanded this year for those applying 

for the English and French Law dual degree, so we can learn from that. More British 

universities are now offering a Liberal Arts course, so students can opt to study a broad 

range of subjects to obtain their Bachelor of Arts - this seems to be in response to the 

popularity of these courses in Holland, where the fees remain attractively low. 

 

It is also worth noting that if your children have British nationality and have lived for three 

years in the UK at any time, they could be eligible for the maintenance grant, which might 

make British education a bit more affordable. 

 

The Guidance Team wishes all our Terminales the success they deserve. And do keep in 

touch as you move around the world doing exciting things! 

 
 
 

Lesley Scales 



News from Primary 
 
 
 
 

New Beginnings 
 
 

As another busy year in Primary starts, we can think back to many exciting activities that 

have taken place in the 3 Collines & Sartoux in 2014-15. We also pause to reflect back 

on the time that our CM2s have spent with us. We wish them all the very best of luck this 

year, wherever they may be. 

 

At the same time we are happy to welcome all of the new pupils this September. 
 
 
I, personally, would like to thank the teachers for all of their hard work that they put in day 

to day in class and for the wonderful activities that they organize for the children. The 

Primary Teachers would also like to thank the parents for their involvement with class 

trips and activities that have taken place in school. There are too many activities and too 

many people to mention you all individually, but 'Thank You' to you all. 

 

We would also like to give a very special mention to Sophie Pearce; Sophie has led the 

IPSC for the last four years. Amongst many other events Sophie introduced the English- 

French week into the Sartoux calendar and has, through her hard work, made this a 

successful event that is very much appreciated by children and teachers alike. Thank 

very much Sophie for all of the great work you have done for us. We also wish a warm 

welcome to the new IPSC team! 

Jonathon Syson & the Primary Team. 



 

Primary Theatre 
 
 
Theatre nights take much time and work to prepare from teachers, from pupils, from 

Duffy and the Tech crew. Perhaps these few lines may express the parents’ gratitude for 

all that time, effort and work. 

 

But no show would be a show with a great audience, and audience who have not only 

come to show their support but also who have helped their children learn lines and 

prepare costumes. 

 

A special thanks to those parents who helped with the theatre snacks (setting up, serving 

and clearing away). 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



IPSC 
 
 

This has been a busy year for the International Primary Social Committee, especially due 

to the handing over from Sophie Pearce to various other parents. Jo Franceschini is 

also moving up into College and we would also like to thank her for her smile, energy and 

constant support. 

 

Gaia Dolden has taken over and beautifully organised several coffee mornings and a 

super Parent-Teacher lunch in June. 

 

Ileana Timotin will be coordinating the Sartoux Christmas Party and helping with Theatre 

nights. 

 

Looking back over the year, there have been several coffee mornings, the tea towels, the 

theatre nights snacks table, the Christmas party at Sartoux, the Anglo Week at Sartoux, 

the International Day Tombola and an excellent Parent-Teacher lunch held recently.  All 

of these activities are great opportunities to participate in your child’s time in Primary, but 

they do all need parents who can provide a location, bake cakes, roll tea towels, send 

emails, etc. We would love it if you have a few hours a year to help out on any of our 

events, please contact us on: ipsc@aseica.org 

 

The end of year is always an exciting moment, with the holidays, the return to school in 

September with new parents and new children to look forward to. But as always it is 

tinged with a little sadness to say goodbye to our CM2 pupils who we hope to see at 

future theatre shows, International Picnic and International Day. 

 
 

Oceania Exchanges 
 
 

The long awaited day finally arrived! On Friday June 12th, our excited Aseica Secondes 

left for Australia and New Zealand. They were away for 6 weeks and we expect their 

counterparts in November. Marijke Bryden from the Aseica Board made sure everyone 

left on time and a big thanks to Mrs. Simpson who travelled with them and will oversee 

the welcome of students in late Fall. 
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Yearbook 
 

 

To quote Lewis Carol (the writer of 
Alice in Wonderland) 

 
"Words cannot tell how horrified, 
terrified, petrified (everything 
ending with "fied," including all [the 
yearbook team] here saying "fie!" 
when they heard of it) I was when I 
found that" your photos had been 
left out of the yearbook this year. 
For most of you, your very first 
yearbook... " But I have  some 
hope that after many years, when 
you see me, an aged '[wo]man on 
crutches, hobbling to your  door, 
the sternness of your features may 
relax for a moment, and, holding 
out the forefinger of your left hand, 
you may bring yourself to say, "All 
is forgotten and forgiven." 

 
Yours in sincere apologies, 
The Dodo (aka Ms Syran) 

 
 
 

 

In all seriousness, our sincere apologies to our lovely 6èmes at the CIV and Niki de St 
Phalle: 

 
CIV 
Mila BARDSLEY 
Andrew BREMOND 
Nina CHAMPION 
Rose DUMAURE 
Dyman ENNIS 
Ella GARVOCK 
Manon ASTRUC 
Ahmed BAESHEN 
Maioun BAYEMI 
Benoit CHEM LEHNOF 
Sara DENIAU 
Jack DEWEY 
NIki 
Justine LACHESE 
Aline DAHER Aline 
Victor TABOUELLE 

 
Photo stickers have been distributed in class and have hopefully mended some of the 
hurt and disappointment in being unintentionally left out. 



Call for Yearbook Cover Contest 
 

 

Open to ALL students of ASEICA 

Due: October 5, 2015 

The 2015-2016 school year marks the 100 year anniversary of Albert Einstein's Theory of 
Relativity. Therefore, the yearbook's theme will be focused on time, space, planets, 
stars...the universe. 

 
Title:  Everything is Relative 

ASEICA 2015-2016 
 
The cover design must be A4 size –a margin/border is possible—and must include: 
the title and ASEICA 2015-2016 

 

Remember: clear and colorful designs attract the eye. Too many details are confusing. 
Unclear lettering interferes with the overall design. Original designs that capture the 
theme are preferable to computer generated copies of already published work. 

 
Please do not sign your name on the design; if selected, you will be given credit 
elsewhere, inside! The Yearbook Team cannot guarantee your work will be included in 
this year's yearbook. 

 
High quality scanned/digital artwork should be sent to: yearbook@aseica.org with the 
words “cover contest” and your name in the subject heading. In the email, please be 
sure to include: your name, class, school and your English/History-Geography 
Teacher. 

 
The winner(s) will be announced in the ASEICA newsletter. 

 

 
Thank you, The Yearbook Team 
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College Theater 
 
 

 

A Midsummer Night's Dream was presented by 5ème theater class on May 26th, 2015. 

Thank you to Thomas Hill (3ème) for helping with lights and sound! 

 

Also, see below…A few photos of the shows from 3ème  and 4ème  Hollywood land and 
The Hound, directed by Ms. Syran and Mr. Williams. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

The Boots- The Hound 

 
 

  THE HOUND  

ASEI CA Col l ège Theat er Cl ub pr esen t s 

Li g h t s  .  . . 
C AM ER A  . . . 

a c t io n   .  . . 

based  on  The  Hound  of the  Baskervilles  
by  Sir  Art hur  Conan Doyle 

On a school camping trip, students 

become involved in a story of murder, 

as they and the famous Sherlock 

Holmes hunt a mysterious and deadly 

hound that haunts the moor – but will 

they catch this ghostly creature 

before it claims its next victim? 

It's 1927 . . . 

Four young dancers leave behind 

New York City to make it out West in 

an “all-singing, all-dancing talkie”. 

But the studio director is set in his ways. 

Will they be able to make it in Hollywood? 

1 9 h 3 0 Th u r s d a y 2 8 t h  M a y 2 0 1 5 
CI V CI NEM A/ THEATRE 

Refreshments on sale before the show 



 

 

 

The Body -The Hound 
 

 

 

The Crew – Hollywoodland 

 

The Camera Hollywood land 



 

 

 

Director and Dancers- Hollywoodland 
 
 
 
 

 



Congratulations to the Class of 2015 !! 
 

And a special thank you to Mr. Brulant for these years spent 
working together! 

 
 

Congratulations to all Terminales for their good results in the Bac! 

At the Graduation ceremony on July 7th at the CIV, Mr. Brulant said: "Congratulations to 

the parents who have chosen the demanding path, which is also the path to excellence." 

 

 

Mr. Brulant’s last graduating class! Bravo! 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 

We will need help especially for the picnic and Fest'In Val. 

Both events required setting up (tables, decoration...), welcoming people, supporting 

games and activities... 

For Fest'In Val please contact Jackie Partarrieu, Aseica Board Member at 

j.a.partarrieu@gmail.com. 

 
 
 

 
END 

 
 
 
 

Thank you to all of you who participated in the drafting, layout and translation of this 

newsletter. If you want to join us, please contact us at: 

board@aseica.org 
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